Message from the President ICEVI
South Africa Education Seminar, Pretoria, 13-14 February

ICEVI hosted the South Africa Education Seminar in partnership with Blind SA, Gauteng Department of Education and Prinshof School for the Blind in Pretoria. The seminar took place at the Prinshof School, with Prinshof staff and students offering a warm welcome to the 132 participants.  Participants included 44 educators from schools, colleges and universities, 26 people from the Gauteng Department of Education and 10 from other government departments, 37 representatives of non-government organisations; eight suppliers and seven parents. The Seminar theme was “Implementation of inclusive education for blind and partially sighted learners in South Africa: A reality or dream”, and the plenary and concurrent sessions addressed the following topics:

· The South African experience and challenges

· Synergies between the roles of the Department of Education, special schools, mainstream schools, district-based support teams, teachers and parents, orientation and mobility, and support services

· Early childhood development

· Teacher training and support and the role of training of itinerant teachers, facilitators and teacher aides

· Braille, DAISY – Accessible textbooks, learner teacher support material (LTSM) and other learning materials, assistive devices and adapted and mainstream technology

· Teaching deafblind and blind multiple disabled learners with the primary disability of vision impairment

The Seminar was a great success and provided the opportunity for ICEVI members to contribute their expertise and global perspectives on education for children with vision impairment. The presentations highlighted the strong commitment of the Gauteng Department of Education, teachers and health professionals to ensuring the provision of quality education for South Africa’s children and young people with vision impairment and their families. The challenges in delivering quality education for children with vision impairment living in impoverished circumstances or non-urban settings were explored, with a set of resolutions jointly adopted by the organisers at the conclusion of the Seminar.

Congratulations and thanks are extended to the Executive of Blind SA and Praveena Sukhraj-Eli, ICEVI’s First President for program development, the Gauteng Department of Education for funding refreshments, and the Principal, Ms Swart, and staff of the Prinshof School for the Blind for hosting the event and providing administrative support. The success of the education seminar has encouraged the ICEVI Principal Officers to explore the possibility of hosting similar events in conjunction with future ICEVI EXCO meetings.
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Photo of Praveena Sukhraj-Ely presenting at the South Africa Education Seminar 
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Photo of ICEVI EXCO participants, courtesy of Blind SA
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Photo of students who spoke during the Seminar, with permission from Blind SA

